
The Friends’ School - Term 3 COVID-19 Sport Expectations  
 
As part of the Return to Sport Plan, the following guidelines are in place at our School venues. Other 
Schools and venues will have similar expectations in place.  

The Friends’ School Venues - Bell St and WN Oats Centre 

 

Your compliance with the expectations below is essential during Term 3 to support safe 
student sport participation. 
 

Some important requirements for students and parents/guardians: 
 

 If you or your child have a fever, cough, sore throat, flu symptoms or shortness of 
breath please stay at home and we strongly recommend you consult the COVID-19 
hotline. 

 All students and spectators are required to sign in at the venue for COVID -19 tracing 
purposes. There will be a compulsory check in point at WN Oats Gym and Bell Street 
entrances. ONE SPECTATOR PER CHILD ONLY PLEASE 

 A Friends’ School COVID-19 Safety Officer will be at each game venue and is 
responsible for collating attendance. These records will be kept in a secure location 
and destroyed after 21 days. 

 Hand sanitiser stations will be located at both venues and are to be used when 
before and after games. 

Ground Entry 

 Entry to Bell Street - main oval and top oval - via main gate (Queens walk) 
 Entry to WN Oats Gym via Commercial rd or Carr st. 
 Both locations will be continued to be signposted with COVID-19 related hygiene 

signage. 

 

The Tasmanian Government has recommended that spectators be kept to a minimum. 

 Students should be ready in their playing uniform. 
 No non-essential persons permitted in change rooms. 
 Players and Officials to wash hands or use sanitiser prior to and after training and 

games. 
 Observe advertised protocols at all venues. 
 Spectators are to practice social distancing at all venues. 
 Sporting equipment such as balls and cones will be sanitised after use. 
 Each individual student will need their own labeled drink bottle.  
 No sharing of drink bottles and towels. 

External venues may have protocols in place regarding meeting points and pick-up/drop off 
zones. This information will be communicated prior to the game. 

 

 


